St Augustine’s Community Together Residents’ Association (ACT)
Public Meeting in St Augustine’s Hall, 17 April 2008 at 7.30 p.m.
Minutes

1. Welcome by the Revd Nicholas Vesey. Circulation of attendance register. There were 50 people at the meeting.

2. Minutes of the last meeting (17/1/08) were approved without amendment.
3. Matters arising – there were no matters arising.
4. The Revd Vesey then introduced our guests from Norfolk County Coucil: Mr Neil Smith, Mr Barry Lloyd and Mr Philip Wishart and to the main  topic of the meeting: the proposed gyratory road system for the St Augustines’ area.

5. Mr Neil Smith (Norfolk County Council’s (Nfk CC) Highways Dept) outlined the proposals with a slide show and a DVD of a computer-generated animation of the route of the scheme. Te main elements of the proposal were:

· St Augustine’s Street to be one-way north-bound.

· New cycle and pedestrian crossings at St Augustines’ Gate.

· Magpie Road to be one-way east-bound from St Augustine’s Gate to Edward Street.

· New junction on Magpie Road into Edward Street.

· Edward Street to be on-way south-bound.

· New link road between Edward Street and Pitt Street.
· New junction in Edward Street into Magdalen Street.
· Bakers Road to be closed at St Augustine’s Gate end.

· Streetscape enhancements such as new paving, railings, benches, trees and shrubbery.
· New bus interchange in Edward Street.
· Cycle route joining Heath Road to Edward Street to route around redeveloped Anglia Square.

· Improved air quality in St Augustine’s Street.

· New pedestrian (Pelican) crossings at various points.
· Work could begin before end of 2008.

6. The meeting was then opened up to questions from the public. The following concerns were raised:

· If the 30 garages on Edward Street had to be demolished, would their current tenants be offered any alternative parking spaces? ACTION: ACT Secretary would contact Norwich City Council (the landlord of the garages) about this issue. Mr Neil Smith (Nfk CC) said he would come back to ACT about this issue, as he didn’t have an answer today.
· Drivers will find it very difficult to turn right out of Esdelle Street and Rose Yard, or left out of Sussex Street, in the late afternoon/early evening rush hour period.

· Will the proposals really improve air quality? The levels were measured five years ago and so possibly out-of-date. There are no current figures for St Augustine’s Street or Magdalen Street. Levels of expected traffic seem to have been partly based on environmental impact assessment of Anglia Square developers, so may be biased.

· Will the new bus interchange in Edward Street reduce the number of buses stopping for passengers under the Magdalen Street flyover?

· Cyclists riding south on Aylsham Road may be tempted to ride of the pavement in St Augustines’ Street, rather than go round Magpie Road to the Edward Street cycle route, and ride through the redeveloped Anglia Square to Magdalen Street rather than around the outside cycle route.

· Bakers Road traffic (when this road is closed at eastern end) will move onto Sussex Street, which will have therefore an unacceptable increase in traffic. Could traffic calming measures be introduced in Sussex Street? NfK CC replied that their computer traffic plans did not show this happening but that traffic would be monitored after the scheme is completed and any unacceptable, unplanned for consequences such as this will then be addressed.

· Fear that traffic would move at too great a speed on Magpie Road. Nfk CC said there were no plans at present to reduce speed limit here.

· Pollution levels in Magpie Road and Edward Street would increase.

· Why was the preferred option (by the majority of local people) of a pedestrianised or access-only for St Augustines’ Street been rejected. Nfk CC replied that it would have had an unacceptable impact on roads such as Spencer Street and Bull Close Road.

· Would there still be a Pelican crossing on Magpie Road near Edward Street junction? NfkCC replied that there would but moved along slightly from the new junction.

· There was a general feeling that the gyratory proposals were more about keeping the traffic flowing than about improving the environment for local residents and traders. It was felt that the new system would attract more traffic; that the redevelopment of Anglia Square would increase traffic and hence reduce air quality; that the diversion of buses from Magpie Road to St Augustine’s Street  would increase pollution there; that the 20 mph speed limit on St Augustines’ Street will be unenforceable in the evenings as there will be no police resources to monitor it.

· There were fears that if vehicles broke down in St Augustine’s Street, for example buses, that they would block all traffic out of the city on this route, and that drivers would be tempted to rise up on the pavements, damaging the paving stones and endangering pedestrians.
· There was an objection that there were no parking lay-bys for vehicles delivering to the shops in St Augustine’s Street or to allow customers to stop and shop.

7. ACT would send a copy of these points to Norfolk County Council for inclusion in the public consultation process for the proposed gyratory scheme, which had a closing date of 13 May 2008.

8. The date of the next meeting would be 5 June 2008

